

April 28, 2017

In reply, please refer to OHPOID: 2014-MLT-28468

J. Rich McGuire, Director Division of Gas-Environment and Engineering Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, NE Washington, DC 20426

Dear Mr. McGuire:

Re: Dispute Resolution Request, Rover Pipeline Project, Docket No. CP 15-93-000

This letter is a formal request for Dispute Resolution under the terms of the "Memorandum of Agreement Among the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation, the Ohio State Historic Preservation Office and Rover Pipeline LLC Regarding the Rover Pipeline Project" (MOA) as executed on February 13, 2017. Our review of that project continues under the terms of that MOA and Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, as amended, and the associated regulations at 36 CFR Part 800, "Protection of Historic Properties".

Pursuant to 36 CFR § 800.6(c), an executed and implemented MOA evidences an agency official's compliance with Section 106 and governs the undertaking and all of its parts. In this case, the project MOA was intended to mitigate adverse effects on two properties in Ohio, anticipate possible unanticipated effects or discoveries and to resolve your agency's determination that Section 110(k) of NHPA applied to this undertaking as a result of the demolition of the Stoneman House in Carroll County, Ohio.

The Ohio State Historic Preservation Office has been in repeated contact with representatives from Rover LLC regarding the fulfillment of their mitigation commitments listed in Stipulation 3 of the project's MOA. As of this date, no efforts have been made to meet those obligations. As the lead federal agency with jurisdiction over this undertaking, we are notifying you of this dispute under Stipulation 5 of the MOA. We ask that FERC ensure that the terms of this MOA are met and provide us with information relative to any other actions that may have been taken pursuant to paragraphs 242-254 of the Order Issuing Certificate for this project.

We regret the necessity of making such a request after the very positive and goal oriented consultation that went into the development of the MOA, guided in large part by your own staff. It is our hope that FERC will be able to quickly resolve this situation with the participation of the signatories to this agreement. You can contact Amanda Schraner Terrell, Division Director and Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer, with any questions related to this letter or our continuing review of this project at 614-298-2000 or ATerrell@ohiohistory.org.

Sincerely.

Lox A. Logan, Jr., State Historic Preservation Officer Executive Director & CEO, Ohio History Connection

RPR Serno:1068626

Cc: John M. Fowler, Executive Director, Advisory Council on Historic Preservation, 401 F Street NW, Suite 308, Washington, DC 20001-2637 Joey Mahmoud, Executive Vice President Engineering & Construction, Energy Transfer Partners, L.P., 1300 Main Street, Houston, TX 77002 Mark Scalabrino, Chief, Ohio Application Evaluation Section U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Buffalo District, 1776 Niagara Street, Buffalo, NY 14207 The Secretary, FERC, 888 First Street SE, Washington, DC 20426